
INGLEBY GREENHOW PARISH ANNUAL ASSEMBLY
Tuesday 8th May 2018

 to be held in Ingleby Greenhow & Easby village hall at 7.30pm

1 PRESENT
Cllr T. Sutcliffe Chairman, Cllr T. Hill Vice-Chairman, Cllr L. Smith, Cllr M. Staples, 
M B Bowes Parish Clerk.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
HDC Cllr R. Hudson, Cllr R. Kirk. NYCC H. Moorhouse

2 OPEN FORUM
No Issues raised

3 CHAIRMAN REPORT
Cllr T. Sutcliffe thanked NYCC Cllr H. Moorhouse and HDC Cllr R. Hudson, Cllr R.
Kirk for attending the Parish Council meetings and taking up Parish issues.
Thanks also were offered to the Parish Councilors for their support over the past 
year. Cllr F. Porter was welcomed to his first Parish Annual Assembly and thanked
for volunteering to take up the vacancy on the Parish Council.
Thanks to the Parish Clerk for her work for the Parish Council.
In broader terms also thanks to the Police and the NYMNPA Rangers on their 
efforts on Ingleby Bank, Bank Foot, Incline Top, and in the Forestry Estate 
stopping unauthorised vehicles use 
Acknowledgment and thanks, also given to the number of organisations 
that link with the Parish Council and contribute positivity to the Parish.
The New Committee on the Village Show making this a success
Battersby Junction Residents taking forward action on the access road.
Battersby Station Group on their work on and around the Station.
Battersby Junction Community Association work on the Play Area. Applying for 
Grants and purchasing equipment.
Old Battersby Water Users Group on the success with their work getting safer 
water supply up and running.
Parish Council Issues
The main issue was how Broadband was brought into Ingleby Greenhow at the 
end of 2016. The Parish Council had not been consulted on this, and poles were 
put up on the Easby to Ingleby Greenhow road.  A number of Parish Residents 
complained about the unsightly poles. The Parish Council spent a considerable 
amounts of effort trying to have the lines under ground.
Unfortunately the Company were allowed to put the poles up with out planning 
permission. From Ingleby Station House to the entrance of Ingleby Greenhow the 
lines are underground, as this is within the NYMNPA. 
In the next round of superfast broadband we will see if we are able to apply for 
Battersby.
Highways Issues
Re-surfacing of Lambs Lane this year.
Footpath resurfacing was completed in Ingleby Greenhow.
Coleson Bank Closure is still ongoing, but illegally used by some 4×4 and 
motorcycles.
Bank Foot to Bloworth Crossing road is in a dangerous condition and NYCC have 



been asked to undertake a Health and Safety Assessment as to whether it is still 
suitable for vehicles to use.
Fly Tipping probable in the Parish remains a problem.
Planning Issues
Eure Farm Old Battersby extension approved.
Demblin ongoing issues Re-Agricultural building conversion, (HDC)
Atkinson Wood Farm – Unauthorised Listed building work (NYMNPA) 
investigating
Car Park Opposite St Andrew’s Church car park
It was 30 years since this had been created by the Parish Council with NYMNPA 
funds. The Parish Council paid for necessary-surfacing 2018.

FINANCE REPORT
The Parish Clerk gave detail finance report.
Donation has been given to 
Ingleby Greenhow PCC (St Andrew church) £100
Battersby Junction Community Association (Play Area) £541.20
Ingleby Greenhow village show. £25
Globle (Library Stokesley) £25
Ingleby Greenhow Village Plinths 
One new plinths and improvement to another one for the NYMNPA Signs 
completed
Meeting closed at 8pm.


